
Dear Parents and Carers
 
We hope this newsletter finds you well as we head into the final few weeks of the summer term.
It has been another busy and exciting time at Bushey Heath!

Year 6 PGL Trip – Thank You!
A huge thank you to our wonderful Year 6s, and the attending staff, for making this year’s PGL
trip such a memorable experience! The children showed exceptional maturity, teamwork and
resilience. It was clear that their experience on the Year 5 residential really helped prepare them
for this adventure – they were a credit to themselves and to the school.

Welcome Back, Mrs Taylor!
We are delighted to be welcoming Mrs Taylor back from maternity leave on Tuesday 2nd July.
She will be returning on a 3-day-a-week basis, working in:
·Year 1 on Wednesdays
·Year 2 on Thursdays and Fridays

We know the children (and staff!) will be thrilled to have her back with us.

End of Key Stage Results – A Big Thank You!
While we are still waiting for some final outcomes, the results we have already received show
that Bushey Heath continues to achieve excellent outcomes at the end of each key stage. This is
a real testament to the hard work of our incredible staff, the determination of our children and
the ongoing support of you – our parents/ carers.

One of the things that makes our school so special is not just our strong academic outcomes,
but also the enriched and exciting learning taking place in non-core subjects. From music and
art to computing and PE, there is so much talent and creativity being nurtured across the school. 

Please follow us on X to see examples of the wonderful learning taking place across the
curriculum.
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Bushey Heath Arts and Crafts Market – Save the Date!
Do not forget our Arts and Crafts Market is taking place on Saturday 13th September. It is a
celebration of creativity, featuring a wide range of artists and craftspeople. Entry is free, and we
would love to hear from you (or anyone you know) who might want to have a stall and sell their
creations. More information can be found in the attached leaflet.
 
Hot Weather Reminders
As the temperature rises, please make sure your child:
·Brings a labelled water bottle
·Wears a hat for outdoor play (also labelled, please!)

We want everyone to stay safe and comfortable in the warm weather.
 
Open Thursdays
A reminder that every Thursday is Open Thursday! This is a lovely opportunity to:
·Visit your child’s classroom
·Look through their recent work

With prior arrangement, you can also be shown around our amazing Production Suite, which
includes the Digital Hub, Music Studio and Craft Workshop.

We love welcoming parents and carers (and even grandma’s and grandpa’s) in and celebrating
the children's creativity and hard work.

Summer Fair
Final reminder that we have the Friends of the School Summer Fair on Saturday 5 July, we hope
to see you all then.

Thank you for your continued support.

Warm wishes.

Penny Barefoot
Head Teacher



Date Summary

27 Jun 2025 Consortium parents informed of test venue

27 Jun 2025 Year 4 Swimming 3

1 July at 09:15 Nursery Meet the Teacher

2 Jul 2025 KS1 & KS2 Sports Day

3 July at 09:15 Reception Meet the Teacher

4 Jul 2025 Year 4 Swimming 4

5 July at 12:00 [FOS] Summer Fair

7 July at 13:45 Nursery Stay and Play

8 July at 13:45 Reception Stay and Play

10 Jul 2025 Secondary transition day

11 Jul 2025 Year 4 Swimming 5

14 July at 18:00 Year 6 End of Year Play 1

15 July at 14:00 Year 6 End of Year Play 2

16 July at 09:15 EYFS Sports Day

18 Jul 2025 Ranger Stu visit to Nursery & Reception

18 Jul 2025 Year 4 Swimming 6

21 July at 09:15 Year 6 Leavers' Assembly to Parents/ Carers

22 July at 09:15 EYFS Back up Sports Day

23 Jul 2025 Summer 2025 Term ends 2:00 pm

24 Jul 2025 Occasional Day

CALENDAR DATES



Operation Encompass is a national scheme that
operates jointly between schools and all police forces. 

www.operationencompass.org

1 Domestic Abuse Act 2021

This information means that we
can understand a childʼs behaviour
and support that child in whatever

way they may need or want. 

Children who live in homes where there is
domestic abuse, or who experience domestic

abuse in their own teenage relationships, can be 
negatively impacted by this experience.

We have ensured that a member of our staff,
(Designated Safeguarding Lead) known as a Key

Adult, has been trained about Operation
Encompass procedures. This allows us to use the
information that has been confidentially shared
with us by the police, to understand how a child

may be impacted by domestic abuse and to then 
offer support to the child/ren in our care.

Operation Encompass means that our school will
be told, prior to the start of the next school day,

when police have attended an incident of domestic
abuse where there is a child or young person who
attends our school who is related to any of those 

involved in the incident.

Children who experience domestic
abuse are recognised as victims of
domestic abuse in their own right1.

We are keen to offer the very best
support possible to all our pupils and

we believe that being part of Operation 
Encompass helps us to do this.

We are proud to continue to be a part of Operation Encompass, a national initiative that supports
children who may be affected by domestic abuse. This ensures that our safeguarding team can

offer the right support at the right time. We have attached a summary leaflet with more
information about the programme – please do take a moment to read it.

OPERATION ENCOMPASS










